
 

 

                           

     Presidents Message 

 

 

 

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

         

 

 

 

   

 

Dear Quilters:    

I am heading up the SCRAP TABLE for the Quilt Show.  

  You may begin bringing any scraps/pieces of fabric.   

I will collect at each meeting.   

Thanks.  Kay Dahlquist 
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 SSQG Meeting 

  March 11th Program 

 Quilt Feud 

  

 Survey Says….. 

 Lois Pirozek, VP says-  

Come prepared to join your fellow quilters in a fun 

game of feuding!  We will break up into teams of people 

in the guild so we get to know each other better and of 

course prizes will be awarded! 

The weather's cold and I'm still on the mend. Will be on 

crutches for at least another 4 weeks, but I'm dealing with it. I 

started physical therapy last week. Most of it is stretching and 

getting range of motion back. It's not easy. But I make sure I do 

the exercises. I want to get back to normal. Wait, was I ever 

normal? Oh, well. That's not up to me to decide. 

One of the things they tell you when walking pretend there's a 

baby bird under your foot. It's called toe touch. No weight 

bearing. Sad to say that baby bird has died a thousand deaths. 

I'm not putting full weight on it, but it's almost impossible to 

not put any weight on it. My only wish right now is I could 

drive. Since it's my left knee you'd think I could drive, buuut I 

drive a stick. So it's out of the question. Anyone want to loan 

me a nice big car? Lol 

Hopefully it will begin warming soon and spring will be here.  

For all who are signed up for National Quilt Day or want to I'll 

be sending information later this week. 

Baring a full on blizzard or ice storm I'll see everyone at Guild 

on the 11th or sooner at Girls Night Out on the 8th. 

Stay safe and stay warm! 

Teri 



 

 
 

Dear Fellow Guild Members, 

With our Feb mtg. being cancelled, I would like 

to give you an update on Megan’s pillowcase 

project. (Before I forget, she left a thank you 

note here for the Guild several weeks ago, and I 

thought it would be just as expeditious to bring 

it to the mtg.)  She gave 30 dresses from the ones 

that my sewing pals and I made to a friend and 

her daughter who are going to Guatemala next 

week. (Interesting sidebar: Amaya was adopted 

as an infant from Guatemala 12 years ago and 

was promised a trip there –how awesome that 

she is going to help build 3 houses!)  We talked to 

the Sioux Prairie group and are still hoping for 

some dresses.  We went to Cherokee, and their 

group seemed very willing to help.  For the most 

part those dresses will go with one of their 

member’s church mission.  There are groups 

going from Sunnybrook several times this year. 

The Mission Honduras group is packing before 

our next mtg, SO I am asking that if you have 

dresses done before March 9 to please take them 

to Heart and Hand.  My daughter and Megan will 

go to get them.  The first 50 dresses will go to 

Mission Honduras (we are already approaching 

that goal) and the rest of the dresses that are 

donated after that date will go with the 

Sunnybrook travelers. 

Thank you so much for your generosity, 

(Grandma) Ginny  

 

 

March 10th 

 

SSQG Board Members 

President Teri Mevius 

Vice President Lois Pirozek 

Treasurer Luanna Gruber 

Secretary Monica Holland 

Membership Christine Gengler 

Newsletter Sharon Bobier 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No Financial Statement or 

Meeting Minutes are 

available as our February 

meeting was cancelled due 

to weather 



 

 

 2019 “Everything Old is New Again” Quilt Show 

   October 19 & 20, 2019 

 New location – The Delta Convention Center 

South Sioux City 

We are looking for a few good women to join the 

team.  We are sending this list out ahead of Monday’s 

meeting so you have time to think about how your 

talents can contribute to this guild event. 

Remember, you will not be alone - some of us are first 

timers too, but we are here to support each other as we 

learn and have fun working together.  The 2017 

committee members have offered their experienced 

guidance and we know what a fun and knowledgeable 

group they are!  And we have many other members 

with past experience leading the quilt shows to draw 

upon. 

2019 Quilt Show Committee Chairs: 
Chairperson - Kristy Lynn 

Admissions - Alyce King 

Raffle quilt - Jane Vereen 

Challenge - Jane Vereen 

Raffle Ticket sales - Dianne Schlotman 

Boutique - Willa Yates 

Mini raffle - Sherry Book 

Vendors - Deb Martin 

Banquet - Betty Pratt 

Speaker - Loraine/Jane 

Registration & check in - Loraine Smith 

T-shirt design - Kristy Lynn 

Scavenger hunt for kids - Tammy Kratky 

****CHAIR/CO-CHAIRS NEEDED: 

    - Hanging & take down -  

    - Publicity -  

    - “Quilt mom” -  

            Coordinate displaying quilt places for ticket sales 

    - T-shirt sales -  

    - Ribbons -  

           Ex: viewers choice, guild choice, hanging 

committee, speaker, vendor... 

     

 - Scrap Dive -  

     - Special exhibits -  

             Ideas? Youth exhibit, sister quilts, clue quilts, 

challenge quilts 

 

Feel free to sign up with a buddy - it would be great to 

have co-chairs for every committee on the list! 

We look forward to working with you.  If you are unable 

to come to guild Monday to sign up you can email, text 

or phone!   

 Thank you!          

Loraine Smith 

 

 

 

 

      

The last day to pay for 2019 Membership Dues 

has been changed to March 11, 2019 due to the 

cancellation of the February Guild meeting. 

Renewals paid for after the March Guild 

meeting  

will incur a $5 late fee.  

Membership Dues form is attached.  

 


